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St. Mark’s Catholic School Vision

St Mark’s Catholic School is dedicated to educating student disciples in body, mind and
spirit, through the collaboration of families, community and the Church.

Our Mission

St. Mark’s Catholic School is a ministry of St. Mark’s Catholic Community that fosters
academic excellence, rooted in the Catholic faith, and Christian values.

 
Letter from our Pastor

Dear Families and Friends of St. Mark’s,
 
We are all God’s children. But are we not sometimes like that child glued to the tasks of
daily living and, more often than not,  missing the subtle attempts that God makes to get
through to us?    We become preoccupied with activity, with consumption, with anxiety,
even with our struggles or pains, and fail to hear the voice of the Lord calling us to a moment of peace, a
period of rest, an opportunity for grace. That’s precisely what the season of Advent offers us—sacred days
marked out to draw our attention away from the things that drain our life’s spiritual energies and towards
the life-giving, grace-filled, divine presence that gives our existence lasting meaning.
 
Matthew’s Gospel dramatically thunders out a call to pay attention to the plan of God through the rather
radical character of John the Baptist. John emphatically warns of the dangers of inattention to the Divine
through an over-preoccupation with the diversions of the worldly— it is a call to repentance. Repentance
is itself a call to humility, an opportunity for spiritual transformation. During this Advent time, the
excitement of the secular season is re-translated for us religiously by the scripture readings the Church
provides for us. The words of the Prophet Isaiah throughout  Advent spark an anticipation of great hope in
the Messiah-Savior who is to come. St. Paul reinforces and extends Isaiah’s Godly vision, calling for
harmony among us in the community. Inherent in these divine messages is the mandate that as followers of
Christ we are called to “welcome one another”—once again an invitation to humility over self-
righteousness. We must remind ourselves time and time again that this is God’s work we are about, and
God’s work is always accompanied by His grace. It is grace that draws us and provides us the wisdom to
pull ourselves away from the distractions of the world and towards God. It is grace that gifts us with self-
knowledge and its concomitant companion humility. It is grace which allows us to recognize our own need
for repentance, and it is grace which implants in us the hope for a world of justice and life without
division. Ultimately, it is grace that implants in our hearts a longing for the coming (the Advent) of God’s
Kingdom at Christmas in its fullness at the end of time. 

https://fevo-enterprise.com/event/stmarks
https://uploads.weconnect.com/mce/259fe583ddd64df1efa6b2cbf7a1afae427cfa5d/2324SchoolForms/Chick-Fil-A flyer_Part2.pdf


 
As we light the second candle of the Advent Wreath let us pray for the grace of the season to attract us to
its flame, guiding us to pay closer attention to the call of the Lord and thus live with a deeper sense of
meaning, a higher level of compassion, and a world-altering vision of hope. What more could one ask for
this coming Christmas?

With prayers and friendship in Jesus,

​Fr. Paul

 
Letter from our Principal

Dear St. Mark's Families,

Happy Feast of the Immaculate Conception. We celebrated a beautiful
Mass this morning, with the first graders doing an outstanding job reading,
greeting, and fully participating in the special Feast day.

Many thanks to all the volunteers who helped our Spirituality committee provide a
wonderful Advent retreat for our students on Wednesday. I wish you all could've
experienced the Holy Spirit's presence and witnessed Christ in your children as they
prayed together, worked together to provide gifts for those in need, and celebrated the
Advent season. Hundreds of lunches and gift bags were donated to area shelters and the
Ronald McDonald House. We can't thank you enough for your donations.

Please join us for our annual Christmas concert this Monday (12/11) at 6:30. Families may
arrive as early as 5:30, but performing students should be in their assigned seats by 6:15.
The concert will be recorded and posted on our website by the end of the week.

As we wind down the second quarter, please check your child's grades in FACTS. If you
have questions or concerns, reach out to their teachers to see if there are steps that can
be taken to improve their grades.

God bless you all and have a beautiful weekend.

Mrs. Gordon

 
THIS NEWSLETTER CONTAINS A LOT OF INFORMATION, AND THE LENGTH OF

THE NEWSLETTER CAUSES IT TO BE TRUNCATED.

LOOK FOR THE LINK AT THE BOTTOM OF THE EMAIL THAT SAYS "VIEW ENTIRE
MESSAGE" TO EXPAND THE EMAIL, OR CLICK HERE TO VIEW NEWSLETTER ON

OUR WEBSITE.

 
Student Spotlight

https://www.stmarksboise.com/friday-facts


Olivia L cheering at her showcase during Thanksgiving break

Congratulations to Jackson R for winning Honorable
Mention in this year's Catholic Charities of Idaho
Christmas Card Art Contest

Lion Pride Recognition

Congratulations to this week's winners:

Liam R, Joe B, Caiden D, Connor L, Rosie R, Layla R (2), Theo N, June R, Johria B, Jackson R,
Amaya P, Frances C, Benedict N, Michael T, Connor T, George W, Kalena J, Parker F, Lucy L,



Khaleesia B, Olin S, Tate B, John B, Tristan C

 
Weekly Calendar

Sunday, December 10
2nd Sunday of Advent
Mrs. Van's Birthday

Monday, December 11
6:30 p.m. Christmas Music Program @ St. Mark's Church featuring K-5, Orchestra and St.
Mark's School Choir

Tuesday December 12
6:30 p.m. Education Foundation Annual Meeting

Wednesday, December 13
8:30 a.m. Student Body Mass presented by Mrs. Turner's 5th grade

Thursday, December 14
Mrs. Rivas' Birthday

Friday, December 15
Spirit Day
7:00-9:00 p.m. 7th & 8th Grade TVCS Dance @ Sacred Heart

 
Upcoming Events

Sunday, December 17
3rd Sunday of Advent

Wednesday, December 20
8:30 a.m. Student Body Mass presented by Mrs. Bastian's 5th grade

Thursday, December 21
End of First Semester - Noon Dismissal (beginning of Christmas Break-Monday, January 8)

Friday, December 22
Teacher In-Service - No School

Sunday, December 24
4th Sunday of Advent
Mrs. Whitescarver's Birthday
Christmas Eve Masses: 4:00, 7:00 & 11:00 p.m.

Monday, December 25
Christmas Mass: 10: 00 a.m.

Tuesday, December 26
Mrs. Jankowski's Birthday

Friday, December 29
Mrs. Fuchs' Birthday

Monday, January 1
Happy New Year

Monday, January 8
Teacher Inservice - No School
5:30 p.m. School Board Meeting



7:00 p.m. Home & School Meeting

Tuesday, January 9
School Resumes

 
Home & School

Thank you to all of our families who supported
our Community Night at Panera.

​



Click here to order your tickets
or click on the flyer

St. Mark's School entry in this year's
Festival of Trees

was donated back to the school and
is on display in front of our chapel.

https://fevo-enterprise.com/event/stmarks




 Click here to purchase your tickets

http://stmarksschool.schoolauction.net/bloom


It's Raffle Ticket time. Click here to print your tickets.
 

Volunteer Opportunities

Donations of goodies are being accepted for the Bake Sale to benefit the Library on Thursday,
December 14. Bring your kid friendly, nut free items to the library on Wednesday after school or
on Thursday morning. Earn 1 hr of Volunteer Hours for each $20 of donation.

 
Lunch Room Volunteers

NEXT WEEK’S LUNCH HELPERS
Monday (11)—Bauer, Speck, Sanchez
Tuesday (12)—Bauer, Berry, Chavier, Cavazos
Wednesday (13)—LaMott, Gorney, Binns, Bauer
Thursday (14)—Storli, Anderson, Cavazos

https://uploads.weconnect.com/mce/259fe583ddd64df1efa6b2cbf7a1afae427cfa5d/2324FridayFacts/Attachments/2024 Dinner Auction Raffle Sheets.pdf


Friday (15)—Antonoplos, Gorney, Binns, Paz

St. Mark’s offers a healthy, delicious hot lunch to students and staff EVERY FULL DAY OF
SCHOOL!

4 LUNCHROOM HELPERS ARE NEEDED EACH DAY from 10:45-12:45 to serve lunches and
clean tables in the lunchroom. Volunteers are given a free lunch.

Please call (208) 375-6654 or email the School Office to volunteer.

Daily Lunch Schedule: 11:15 a.m. (PS-2); 11:35 a.m. (3-5); 12:00 p.m. (6-8)

 
News

Wishing a big THANK YOU to our whole school community for your generous support for our
Advent Retreat and Service Projects!! Thank you for bringing in items for the gift bags for Ronald
McDonald House and Interfaith Sanctuary/ Corpus Christi Shelter.  Our Elementary students
were able to make 200 gift bags to give to those in need. Also, thank you to the Middle
Schoolers who brought in sandwich/sack-lunch supplies enough to make over 500 sack
lunches. What a generous and loving way to start this holy season of Advent! Thank you also to
all of the parent volunteers, our Spirituality Committee and our parish staff for helping lead us in
this beautiful retreat!

St. Mark's Christmas Program
Monday, December 11th
6:30pm
St. Mark's Church
(call time 6:15, please deliver your students to the
Church by then)

Kindergarten - Christmas Trees. Costume provided by school. Please no
bulky or thick clothing as they may get hot.
1st Grade - Nice Christmas Attire
2nd Grade - Angels. Costume provided by school. Please no bulky or
thick clothing as they may get hot.
3rd, 4th, 5th & Choir - Nice Christmas Attire. 5th grade can bring in a
wig, sunglasses or "quick
change" article of clothing for our final number Jingle Bell Rock.
Students will bring it with them
to the dress rehearsal to practice that quick change.
Adv. Orchestra (6th-8th) - White long sleeve dress shirt, black pants
or skirt with leggings. Boy's Christmas ties. Dress shoes.

Dress rehearsal is 12/11 at 1pm in the church.

Our students in grades K-7 have been making Christmas
ornaments in Art Class. The process is call Hydro Dipping, ask
your students how they made their ornament.

These ornaments will be for sale at the Music Program on
Monday night. Cost is $5.00 per ornament.  This year's
ornament includes a light to place inside the ornament to
light up your tree.

Contact Mrs. Czarniecki if you would like to purchase your

https://www.rmhcidaho.org/
https://interfaithsanctuary.org/
https://corpuschristiboise.org/
mailto:aczarniecki@stmarksschoolboise.com


ornament after the program.

If your child has a dr's appointment and misses school, please make sure to get a note
from the doctor so we can add it to their attendance file.

Student Council presents:







Click on the flyer for the order form or click here to download and print it.

A Spanish SEW class will be held next Tuesday, December 12 @ 5:30 p.m. at St. Paul's School in
Nampa. If you would like to attend, please RSVP to the School Office @ office at 208-467-3601
so they can be prepared with materials.

Students are hosting a Bake Sale on Thursday, December 14 to
benefit our Library. Sale will be held before school and during
morning recess. Donations of goodies are being accepted for the
sale (counts towards Volunteer Hours). Bring your money to buy

https://uploads.weconnect.com/mce/259fe583ddd64df1efa6b2cbf7a1afae427cfa5d/2324SchoolForms/Chick-Fil-A flyer_Part2.pdf


a snack and help support our library.

School dismisses on Thursday, December 21 at Noon
and resumes on Tuesday, January 9.

Congratulations to this week's Knights of the Week!

Emilia Alsop, Generosity - St. Mark's Graduate and BK Junior
Emilia has both passionately and enthusiastically collected
food for the food drive on her own. She has collected 572
points. The joy she has shown in doing this has been
inspiring to me. Plus I don't think she is done yet!

North Boise Little League Spring 2024 registration for spring baseball and softball. Click here
for information.

 
TVCS Events/Sports

Click here for the TVCS athletic schedule.

https://uploads.weconnect.com/mce/259fe583ddd64df1efa6b2cbf7a1afae427cfa5d/2324SchoolForms/NBLL Spring 2024 Registration Flyer.jpg
https://tvcsathletics.com/


 
Preschool Happenings

We had a blessed week in Preschool. We learned about Saint Nicholas and Advent. The kids



are so full of joy and are eager to learn.  

 
Church Connection
If you would like to receive the Parish Newsletter text BOISESTMARKSNEWS to
42828 to sign up OR Click here to sign up.

https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=spcorpsab&p=oi&m=1119360584178&sit=tctvujijb&f=d7b71789-02cd-44a0-a7dd-57dd2b66950b


 
Notes from the Nurse

Through the St. Alphonsus School Health Program, Mrs. Bostenero, RN, BSN, is at St. Mark's on Mondays and
Wednesdays, Mrs. Fuchs, RN, BSN, is at St. Mark’s on Thursdays and Mrs. Placido, CNA, SASHP Assistant is
here on Tuesdays.

 



Notes from the Counselor

Hi St. Mark’s Parents,

Many parents are concerned about bullying, protecting their kids from it, and making sure their kids aren’t
engaging in it. But with so much talk about bullying, sometimes we call behavior “bullying” that is
actually not. So how can you tell the difference? 

I wanted to share the short 5 minute video, "what is bullying", as it can be difficult to define conflict, rude
behaviors, mean behaviors and bullying behaviors. 

What is Bullying? - SEL Sketches

Rude
Rude is inadvertently saying or doing something that hurts someone else. In children, this takes the form of
social errors like “burping in someone's face, jumping ahead in line, bragging about achieving the highest
grade or even throwing a crushed up pile of leaves in someone's face.” The critical factor? “Incidents of
rudeness are usually spontaneous, unplanned inconsideration, based on thoughtlessness, poor manners or
narcissism, but not meant to actually hurt someone.”

Mean
Being mean involves “purposefully saying or doing something to hurt someone once (or maybe twice).”
Unlike unthinking rudeness, “mean behavior very much aims to hurt or depreciate someone. Very often,
mean behavior in kids is motivated by angry feelings and/or the misguided goal of propping themselves up
in comparison to the person they are putting down.” And while both rudeness and mean behavior require
correction, they are “different from bullying in important ways that should be understood and
differentiated when it comes to intervention.”

Bullying
Bullying is “intentionally aggressive behavior, repeated over time, that involves an imbalance of power.
Kids who bully say or do something intentionally hurtful to others and they keep doing it, with no sense of
regret or remorse — even when targets of bullying show or express their hurt or tell the aggressors to

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pDG1-BCZvTE&authuser=0


stop.” There are many kinds of bullying, including physical and verbal aggression, relational aggression
(like social exclusion, hazing, or rumor spreading), and cyberbullying. The key aspect to all of them is the
ongoing nature of the behavior, which leaves the victims feeling powerless and fearful.

By talking to your child about the differences, you can better identify the offending behavior and take
appropriate action. 

Our hope is that the more we educate ourselves as parents and our students on bullying behaviors,
empowering tools, and how to report bullying to trusted adults, we can prevent bullying behaviors in our
school.  Please reach out if you have any questions.  

Have a great weekend!

Sarah Lynch
St. Mark’s School Counselor

Dr. Joe Lipetzky, our school psychologist, is at St. Mark’s on Monday and Friday mornings.
Sarah Lynch, our school counselor, is at St. Mark’s on Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesdays and Thursdays.
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